
George Jenkins Band Booster Board Meeting, 4/3/12 @ 7pm, Judy’s House

Called to order at 7:25pm

Present-  Donna Anderson, Dennis Locurcio, Anna Whitman, Nathan Legg, Kristen Barney, Jeanette Auletta, Carolyn Kleinert, Judy Hockensmith, Antje Wetherington, Stephanie Smith

Absent- Jim Hirdes and Jacque Whitehead

New York trip- we have $900 in outstanding charges for monkeys and wi-fi usage.  Judy will verify these charges with the hotel and will get details per room if charges are not correct.

Italian Dinner- Thursday night- all food should be cooked- warm food should be brought in by 5pm. Students will be doing the set up around 4:30pm.  Students should be handling 90% of this dinner.

Treasurer’s Report

We have no money!  What is coming up that will need money?

Awards- Mr. Locurcio will see if this can be done cheaper this year

Show Music- $150

June 2nd- $1000 for drill writer

Truck needs some work

8 people on drumline next year- may need to raise their fees??

Need new drum heads for drums- new ones are very thin, about $1000, parents need to know how much we paid on new drums.

Proposal to raise all band fees next year by $100

We need to communicate with parents why we have $500 in band fees, suggestion was made that when we move to the auditorium at the concert we spell this out to parents why we need money via a power point presentation before the band performs.  Parents should know that money doesn’t come from Publix, community, etc….Parents/kids need to raise the money.  Judy will make up a financial sheet so that Donna can make slides for the concert.

Pass the hat in the auditorium at the prism concert starting at 6:30pm.

Should we raise the banquet fee this year?  What does the food and church cost us?  $3750

Last year tickets were $18 pp, could raise to $22pp this year?

Vote was presented to board by Donna to raise banquet ticket to $22pp.  All of the board agreed.  

Only those that have paid will be allowed to attend banquet.

Other upcoming expenses

Program for banquet to be printed.  Question was posed, do we need a program?  Could we just print 1 copy per table?  The only ones who usually want these are Seniors- we could just have enough printed for seniors.

We could sell DVD’s for $15 (2011-2012 slideshow)  Decision was made by board to do so.

2008-2012, $25 special ordered for seniors

Pre-order- Mr. Locurcio will take with Ms. Wheeler about burning these DVD’s.  

Donna will make DVD order form- this could be sent out with banquet invitation.

We can do our best to have DVD’s made by banquet but if not we will have them made by the end of the school year.  

RSVP for banquet is 5/1/12.  We will get the inviation out by April 13th.  Donna asked what help will be needed for the banquet.  We can get in between 12 and 1.  Decorations- we could use bandanas as centerpieces and get balloons.  Donna suggested we put a donation jar at the door.

Does Mr. Locurcio need anything from they board before the end of the year that we haven’t already talked about?  No

Board nominations- Donna sent these to Judy and PJ- are their nominations for all positions?  

Chair positions- do we need to help board with this for next year?  Judy believes all positions but uniform chair have nominations.  Donna stated that she would be willing to do alterations for free and offers to return if no one else steps up.

Susan Moffitt was suggested- Donna felt she as to busy with work schedule

Mr. Locurcio’s wish list- equipment-no, flags- for the last song $60 for each with a mask on them, trailer- Haleski is pulling trailer and has a truck.  Who replaced panel on door last time?   Someone in Tampa….Mr. Locurcio states that the other panel now needs to be replaced.

Band Camp- Organized, August 1-3rd for Freshman and August 6-10th Full band camp.  Friends and family night, August 10th.

Agenda for banquet- Donna needs to get with Mr. Locurcio.

Next board meeting May 8th (Antje’s house)

Fundraising and Upcoming events

Car Wash and Mums for Moms- May 12th - 3 sites, Magnify, Sonny’s and Advanced Auto

We ordered 150 for $3 a piece, we will sell them $8 for 1, $15 for 2 and $20 for 3.

Donna thanked all the board members and said that she enjoyed working with everyone.

Green Sneakers- we collected 782 pairs that were turned in.  We should receive a check in 4-6 weeks.

Penny Wars- starts in April, we will get this started on Monday.  This will be competitive, the one who collects the most pennies, ????? Something from Mr. Locurcio.

Nate mentioned he would like to have the students do car washes over the summer.  He would also like to hold a Junior meeting after school sometime in May.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20pm


